

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

October 28, 2015

J. Fleming Managing Director, Planning and City Planner

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on October 27, 2015 resolved:

- 14. That the following actions be taken with respect to the proposed multi-use pathway in the Westminster Neighbourhood to Commissioners Road East:
- the construction of a 2 meter wide, granular-surface, pathway connection open to bicycles and pedestrians, from Parliament Crescent to Commissioners Road East in Westminster Ponds/Pond Mills ESA, as recommended by the Trails Advisory Group, BE APPROVED; and,
- b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to close the NR MZ trails, no later than six weeks after the completion of the new pathway, with wooden barricades and the strategic plantings of Prickly-ash;

it being noted that the above-noted recommendations are notwithstanding the Trail Guidelines, that do not permit bicycle use in Natural Area 1 zones; and,

it being further noted that the Community and Protective Services Committee received communications from D. Wake, 597 Kildare Road and from S. Levin, dated October 12 and October 20, 2015, respectively, with respect to this matter. (14/11/CPSC)

C. Saunders City Clerk

CC:

D. Wake, 597 Kildare Road, London, ON N6H 2H8

S. Levin, s.levin@sympatico.ca

A. MacPherson, Manager, Environmental & Parks Planning

L. McDougall, Ecologist

Chair and Members, Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee

www.london.ca